
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS

ANNUAL MEETING – June 22, 2020 - 7:00 p.m.  The Annual Meeting of electors of the Town of Cross Plains was held in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains.  Notice was published in the April 16, 2020 and June 18, 2020.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Paul Correll, Greg Haack, Patty Mullins, Town Clerk, Nancy Meinholz, Treasurer, Bonnie Krattiger and seven residents were present.  Greg Hyer called the Meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  
Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the minutes of the April 16, 2019 Annual Meeting of Electors as corrected.  Vote:  Yes -   8        No – 0
Vote of electors to increase pay for Town Clerk and discussion of appointed or elected, full or part time position.  The Chair started a discussion regarding clerk and treasurer positions.  Dane County Towns Association shared salary information from some towns and whether these were elected or appointed positions.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis to increase clerk’s salary to $25,000 and adjust annually for inflation rate, including benefits.  Paul Correll seconded.  Motion was amended not to include automatic indexing until there is clarification.  Vote: Yes – 9,  No – 0.  The Whether the positions should be elected versus appointed was discussed.  The benefits of one over the other need more clarification in order to make a determination.  
The 2019 Financial Report was presented by the Town Chairman, Greg Hyer.  Discussion on items followed.  Road work was a big cost.  Most everything else was normal.  Some money was returned from FEMA in the amount of about $43,000.  
Chair/Public Comment:  Chair:  Chairman informed electors the Board of Review will be held on July 14 from 4:30 to 6:30.  There has been a variety of road repair which has led to borrowing money for the Town.   We had to appeal the FEMA payback on Shag Bark and waiting for whether they will be helping with the funding.  Airport Road: The Town was awarded $1 million for the project which will take place in the next couple years.   The tractor and one truck should be replaced in the next couple years due to age.  Cross Plains EMS and Fire, and Mount Horeb Fire have some increased costs due to full-time positions.   At the garage the Town is looking to redo the parking lot to create a retention pond and new aprons.  There will also be a concrete holding area for rock that can be cleaned out.  Next year’s meeting date for this annual meeting needs to be established.  The next meeting date by statute would be April 20, 2021 or within 10 days of that date.  It was agreed to use this date.
Public:  Jeff Baylis would like to address the election workers salary.  Salary per hour was increased during the April election due to health risks and absentee requests.  A motion was made to make permanent those increases for election workers’ salaries.  Motion was seconded by Greg Hyer.  Vote: Yes – 7   No – 0  Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Paul Correll to move the regular Town Board meeting to start at 7:00 pm instead of 7:30 pm.  Vote:  Yes – 8, No - 1
Motion was made by Paul Correll, seconded by Greg Haack to adjourn the meeting.  Vote:  Yes – 12    No – 0.   The meeting was adjourned at 7:34 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk


